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EYBA Annual General Meeting

Parkview Community Hall, 9135 – 146 Street

Sunday, April 19, 2011
	Participants:
	Shaun Pope
	Executive Director

	
	Marvin Washington
	President

	
	Chad Bowie
	Vice President / NW

	
	Lynn Hyska
	Treasurer

	
	Erika Washington
	Secretary 

	
	Rick Nisbet
	Ermineskin

	
	Dan Huang
	Glenora

	
	Omar Valdez
	Grovenor

	
	Serge Froment
	Morinville

	
	Brad Vanderhoek
	NEBA

	
	Tim Walker
	Southwest

	
	Natalie Hoy
	SE Swarm

	
	Carr Miceli
	Wellington

	
	Adren Spachynski
	St. Albert

	
	Donna Haggstrom
	NEBA

	
	Lynn Hallson
	Go Center Grand Opening Committee Rep


	Regrets:
	Brian Anstice
	Commisioner

	
	Graham Hogg
	Beaumont

	
	Mark May
	Leduc

	
	Chuck Hebert
	Wetaskiwin

	
	Darlene Anstice
	SBA

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	


1. Call to Order, Welcome and Attendance

a. Meeting called to order at 6:38 p.m.
2. Coach of the Year Awards
a. Coach of the year and volunteer of the year awards were presented
3. Acceptance of Previous Minutes

a. EYBA Annual General Meeting – November 21, 2010
Brad Vanderhoek/ Chad Bowie / carried
4. Additions and Approval of the Agenda
a. Motion to accept Serge Froment / Carr Miceli / carried
5. Agenda Items

a. Reports

i. President’s Report - With the end of the 2010/ 2011 season comes excitement on many different fronts.  Personally, the team that I coached won Bantam Boys A provincials, organizationally, EYBA has overcome the challenges of now having to pay for gyms with the joint use agreement.  As we start the 2011/2012 season, we will begin a new chapter with the opening of the Go Center. While we haven't quite figured out how to use the Go Center beyond moving games to its venues, we can now put in place actions for an amazing 2011/2012 provincial tournament, running our own tournaments and accommodate an expansion of our spring league.

As many of you may know, this meeting also marks the end of my tenure as president of EYBA.  Many of you might not know, but I became president of EYBA very shortly after moving to Edmonton. I moved from Lubbock Texas as a professor at Texas Tech University to a new position at the University of Alberta. The move was positive in a number of ways, but our sons (Marvin and Miles) were worried that they wouldn't be able to enjoy their love of basketball. My promise to them was that I would do everything possible to make sure they had all the basketball opportunities they wanted. This led me to coach, become the president of southeast swarm, and eventually become the president of Edmonton Youth Basketball and convince my wife to become the secretary.  Well, that was 4 years ago, and I have to say our sons have had many opportunities to take advantage of the growing basketball scene in Edmonton. However, with a new job at the university, and with 2 boys going to two different junior high schools, the Washington family time for EYBA has been reduced. The great thing, is that EYBA is in capable hands with a great board, fun community directors, and a wonderful executive director. It is time for EYBA and me to both turn a new chapter and I welcome the opportunity to continue to work with EYBA, not as your president, but as your past president.
ii. Executive Director’s Report -  There were many challenges with gym scheduling this year.  The Go Center opening will provide more opportunities for basketball.  There is the possibility for a Family Day Weekend tournament and a junior high tournament.  The conference in Banff was a good time to think on EYBA.
iii. Treasurer’s Report/Budget – Lynn presented the budget estimated to the end of year and the proposed budget for 2011/2012.  Motion to approve the budget as presented Arden Spachynski / Brad Vanderhoek / carried.  Discussions covered:

1.  EYBA plans on pursuing the same number of hours at the Joint Use Agreement meeting this summer and the hours at Go Center will augment gym hours.

2. The budget reflects the most EYBA would have to pay for gyms in 2011/2012.  

3. There was a discussion around the number of games per season.
6. Elections – President and Secretary
a. President – Chad Bowie was nominated.  Chad Bowie is president by acclimation

b. Vice President – Carr Miceli was nominated.  Carr Miceli is vice president by acclimation. 

c. Secretary – Darlene Anstice was nominated.  Darlene Anstice is secretary by acclimation.
7. Close and Adjournment
a. Meeting adjourned at 7:18 p.m. motion by Arden Spachynski
